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Submission No. 01 

Doc No. A683069 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Edwina Te Aho 

Wednesday, 26 July 2023 4:01 pm 

Hilary Walker; Ryan Stanley 

Shyamal Ram; Ben Smit 

Subject: Re: Waitomo District Council - Proposed Speed Management Plan consultation process beginning 

24 July 2023 

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization. Block sender 

Kia ora koutou 

Thank you for your email and taking the time to converse with tangata whenua 

Yes please in order to ensure that our Whanau are safe commuting to and from our Marae it would be beneficial if 

speed signs were impl emented in close proximity to our Marae thank you 

Also our Mangapeehi Pa road sign needs to be replaced as it has been damaged if you could organise a replacement 

that would be greatly appreciated 

Thank you once again for making contact I look forward to meeting you one day in person 

Nga mihi 

Edwina Te Aho 

From: Hilary Walker <hilary.walker@waitomo.govt.nz> 

Sent: Friday, July 21, 2023 3:02:19 PM 

To: Ryan Stanley <Ryan.Stanley@waitomo.govt.nz> 

Cc: Shyamal Ram <shyamal.ram@waitomo.govt.nz>; Ben Smit <ben.smit@waitomo.govt.nz> 

Subject: Waitomo District Council - Proposed Speed Management Plan consultation process beginning 24 July 2023 

Kia ora Marae Representative 

Waitomo District Council (WDC) is in the process of developing a Speed Management Plan which looks at 
speed and signage. The aim is to make roads safer for our wider community. The outcome of the 
community engagement will inform the final plan which will be implemented over the next few years. We 
would like feedback from Whare and your marae please. 

Our assessments show that one of the issues is that marae in the Waitomo District do not have sufficient 
signage that identify their locations to road users. Speed past marae during events at the marae is also 
seen to be a potential problem. 

The plan will be open to consultation from Monday 24 July 2023 to Monday 11 September 2023. The plan 
prioritises four areas: 
• Marae
• Schools
• Roads of concern
• Road Infrastructure

If you would like to be involved in the consultation process, please visit the WDC website 
( www. wa itomo .govt. nz/haveyoursay/speed-management-review-consu ltation). 
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All documents relating to the consultation process can be found on that website page which will be live 
from 24 July 2023.  
  
A drop-in session for this specific topic is also being held at the Railway Building 3 at 190 Rora Street, Te 
Kūiti on Wednesday 23 August from 10am to 2pm.   
  
Council Elected Members and staff will also discuss the Speed Management Plan at the hui being held with 
your Whare for Māori Representation on Council. Dates are currently being set up with your Whare 
representatives.   
  
Nga mihi, na 
  
For and on behalf of  
  
Ben Smit  
Chief Executive  
  
  

Hilary Walker  | Manager Infrastructure Services Systems
 

Waitomo District Council | Kaunihera ā-rohe 
15 Queen Street, Te Kuiti 3910 
PO Box 404, Te Kuiti 3941 
Phone 07 878 0800 | Mobile: 0272918695 | DDI: 07 878 0811 
www.waitomo.govt.nz |Follow us on Facebook 

 

Waitomo - a vibrant district  
 

 

 
 
Attention:  
 This e-mail message is intended for the use of the addressee only. If it is not addressed to you then do not read it. 
 This e-mail and any accompanying data may contain information that is confidential and subject to legal privilege.  If you are not the intended recipie
 If you have received this email in error, please notify:  administrator@waitomo.govt.nz  and delete all material pertaining to this email immediately. 
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
 Disclaimer:  Any information supplied by Waitomo District Council, contained in this email, is supplied and/or published subject to the “Terms of Us
website Waitomo District Council does not warrant the accuracy, adequacy or completeness of any information supplied and/or published and persons
  

Submission No.  014
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Memo

Feedback on the Waitomo District Interim Speed Management Plan 2023

Background

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Interim Waitomo Speed Management Plan. The 
Ministry of Education - Te Tāhuhu o te Mātauranga (‘the Ministry) is the Government’s lead advisor on the 
New Zealand education system, shaping the direction for education agencies and providers and contributing 
to the Government’s goals for education. The Ministry assesses population changes, school roll fluctuations, 
and other trends and challenges impacting on education provision at all levels of the education network to 
identify changing needs within the network so the Ministry can respond effectively. 

The Ministry has responsibility for all education property owned by the Crown. This involves managing the 
existing property portfolio, upgrading, and improving the portfolio, purchasing, and constructing new property 
to meet increased demand, identifying, and disposing of surplus State school sector property, and managing 
teacher and caretaker housing. The Ministry is, therefore, a considerable stakeholder in terms of activities 
that may impact existing and future educational facilities and assets in the Waitomo District. 

Land Transport Rule: Setting of Speed Limit Rule 2022

As part of the nationwide programme under the government's "Road to Zero" National Road Safety Strategy, 
all councils must review their road speed limits. The aim of the review is to reduce the number of serious 
injuries and fatal crashes on New Zealand roads by setting safe and appropriate speed limits that better 
match the road environment. One of the key actions in the Road to Zero Strategy is to set safe speed limits 
around all schools by the end of 2027, with an interim target of 40% of schools by 30 June 2024.

As part of this strategy, Waka Kotahi New Zealand Transport Agency released a new 'Setting of Speed Limit 
Rule 2022' (‘the Rule’). The new Rule sets out new requirements and acceptable speed limits near schools, 
with the aim of making walking and cycling to and from schools much safer. The new Rule requires councils 
to set a 30km/h limit, either as a permanent or varied speed limit for Category 1 schools. The Rule also 
requires schools identified as Category 2 to have a maximum speed limit of 60km/h, also either as
permanent or varied speed limit. Category 2 schools include rural schools where there are no, or limited 
numbers of, associated pedestrian movements associated with the school in the road environment (including 
off-street pick-up and drop-off for all vehicles, including school buses). The Ministry acknowledges that 
schools located on state highways are not included in this review.

To: Waitomo District Council (WDC)

15 Queen Street, Te Kuiti 3910

Sent via email to: info@waitomo.govt.nz

Name of submitter: Ministry of Education Te Tāhuhu o Te Mātauranga ('the Ministry') 

Address for service: Level 2, Waitomo House 6 Garden Place
Hamilton Central, Hamilton 3240

Submission No.  009
Doc No. A687318
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MemoMemo

The Ministry’s feedback on the WDC Interim Speed Management Plan 2023

Waitomo District Council (‘WDC’) has proposed to reduce speeds around each school in the Waitomo 
District and has released, and are seeking feedback on, their Interim Speed Management Plan 2023 in 
response to the Rule and the Road to Zero Strategy 2020-2023. 

WDC is proposing to reduce road speeds outside schools in the Waitomo District to either a permanent or 
variable speed limit of 30kph outside of all urban schools. While all rural schools are to have a variable 
speed limit of 50 to 60kph. The speed reductions proposed by WDC will provide greater safety for students 
during pick-up and drop-off times during school days as well as members of the public using school facilities 
outside of school hours. The speed reductions and some additional road safety improvements are proposed 
for the following schools:

• Aria School 
• Bennydale Primary School
• Rangitoto School 
• Piopio Primary School and Piopio College
• Mokau School
• Whareorino School
• Kinohaku School
• Piripiri School
• Te Kura o Tahaaroa
• Centennial Park School
• Pukenui School
• St Joseph's Catholic School (Te Kuiti) 
• Te Kuiti High School
• Te Kuiti Primary School
• Te Wharekura o Maniapoto
• Waitomo Caves School

Overall, the Ministry is supportive of the proposed speed limit reductions around schools. The Ministry 
recognises that schools are used by students, teachers and the public outside normal operating hours and is 
strongly supportive of the proposed permanent speed reductions as they will create permanent 
improvements to the changes to the roading environments around the abovementioned schools. 

The Ministry notes that Piripiri School has a proposed speed limit of 60kph along Te Anga Road which starts 
and ends prior to the road section adjacent to the school. This is displayed in the map below. The Ministry 
requests that WDC amend this speed reduction to cover the school itself, to provide for the safety of 
students, teachers and visitors accessing the school. 

Submission No.  00923



MemoMemo

Although most of the proposed speed limits are permanent reductions, the Ministry requests that WDC 
reconsider the proposed variable speed limits around schools across the Waitomo District. The Ministry’s 
preference is the adoption of permanent speed limits as the preferred speed management method for 
schools, instead of the variable speed limit as, many schools still use the school grounds on weekends for 
sports and community events. The variable speed limit would not protect users in these instances, compared 
to a permanent speed reduction. Furthermore, schools are typically located around residential catchments 
where students live and play. A permanent slower roading environment at all hours would allow students to 
live and play in a safer environment. The Ministry also requests that the speed reduction zones are applied 
to a wider area instead of the immediate pick up and drop off locations at each school. A speed reduction 
should try to cover more of the walking catchment of each urban school to allow students who live nearby to 
walk and cycle to school safely. For the rural schools the speed reduction should be applied at an 
appropriate distance away from the school to make sure drivers have slowed down well before they reach 
the school. 

Additionally, the Ministry notes that the proposed variable speed limits take a one size fits all approach 
where the reduced speeds apply between the hours 8.25 – 9am and 2.55 – 3.15pm. We do not support this 
window as it does not capture the entire peak before and after school travel times and does not recognize 
that some schools have different start and finish times. Where a variable speed reduction must be applied, 
each school should be engaged with to understand their peak before and after school travel times to enable 
the variable speed limit to capture the entire peak period when students are on the surrounding road 
network. The Ministry would support at least a one-hour window that the speed reduction would apply to 
accommodate peak pick-up and drop-off times. Applying a minimum of a one-hour window would capture 
students that are dropped off early to school and some after school sports activities and would enable the 
whole of the journey to school to be in a safer road environment. 

Decision Sought 

The Ministry support the reduction of speed limits outside the identified schools, which help create a safer 
roading environment for students and staff accessing school facilities and seeks for the new limits to be
implemented as proposed with the following changes:

Submission No.  00924



MemoMemo

• The Ministry requests that WDC amends the speed limit changes along Te Anga Road to include the 
stretch of road adjacent to Piripiri School. 

• The Ministry encourages WDC to consider the adoption of permanent speed reductions instead of 
variable speed reductions outside all schools to promote safer roading environments for students. 

• Where a variable speed reduction must be adopted, the Ministry recommends engagement is 
undertaken with each school to understand their peak before and after school travel times to 
influence the timeframes the variable speed reduction should apply to. 

If you have any questions on this feedback, please contact the undersigned on behalf of the Ministry.

Kind regards, 

Jessica Ensing

Planner – Beca Ltd 
07 838 3828 ext. 26942 
jessica.ensing@beca.com

Submission No.  00925
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17e - Tracy Rikihana - Signage
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